
Academic Affairs 
:::;..._ _ _, U NIVERSITY ofALA.';,KAANCHORAGE 

32 II Providence Drive 

Anchorage, Alaska 99508--1614 

T 907.786. 1921 • r 907.786.1426 

www.uaa.alaska.edu 

·February 22, 2013 

All Tenured and Tenure-Track Faculty 
Full Council of Deans and Directors ~ 

To: 

Through: 

From: 

Robert Boeckmann, Faculty Senate President~ 瑨敩爠
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Driscoll's adoption memo. 

It seems that there is some confusion regarding the adoption time line of the revised unit-level guidelines 
and the new FEGs. I would like to take this opportunity to clarify the planned roll out and a few other 
elements. I would like to note that I wrote this memo in close consultation with the Faculty Senate 
President and the Faculty Senate Executive Board and that they concur with these clarifications. 

• The new unit guidelines will be approved and in place in academic year (AY) 2013-14. They will be 
used in conjunction with the new FEGs and will be used for evaluating files being submitted in Fall 
2014, for faculty work occurring starting in AY2013-14. This will allow time for tenure-track faculty 
who are newly hired in AY2013-14* to familiarize themselves with the new guidelines and criteria 
before being evaluated by them. 

• Tenure-track faculty hired in AY2013-14* will be the first group of faculty who will be required to be 
evaluated under the new unit and university-wide guidelines. 

• Faculty hired prior to A¥2013-14 *will be "grandfathered" in to using the new guidelines as 
described in the new FEGs, page 1. Refer to the table below for the basic schedule for adoption of 
the new FEGS. 

• In addition to this transition schedule, all faculty* will have the OPTION to be reviewed under the 
new unit guidelines and new FEGs starting in Fall2014, as detailed on page 27 of the new FEGs. 
Once a faculty member has chosen to use the new guidelines, he or she cannot revert back to the 
old guidelines in a future year. 





Grandfathering of New FEGs {for faculty hired before AY13-14} 

Faculty Evaluation Guidelines, page 1: "The criteria in the FEGs will become effective for an individual 
faculty member in the first academic year of service after the completion of their next major review. For 
the purposes of this transition, major reviews are defined as promotion, tenure, and comprehensive post­
tenure review. Additionally, for those faculty members who have not previously been required to undergo 
a comprehensive post-tenure review, their next post-tenure review will be considered a major review." 

Untenured faculty hired prior to AV13-14: 

• May use old FEGs until after promotion and/or tenure review, after which must use new FEGs. 

• May choose to use new FEGs for reviews starting 


